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Briefing on the IASC Standby Capacity (GenCap)

Ms. Mirjam Sorli GenCap Secretariat Manager, Geneva, provided a briefing on the Gender Standby Capacity (GenCap), a joint IASC/NRC initiative. The GenCap is a pool of gender advisors at senior level to be deployed on short notice to support the Humanitarian Coordinators, the Humanitarian Country Teams (HCTs), and gender networks in humanitarian emergencies. Since its establishment in 2007, 23 deployments to 18 countries have been realized (average length of deployment: 6 months). Currently, the GenCap roster has 26 members (women and men, from UN- and non-UN agencies), and the recruitment was ongoing, Ms. Sorli stated. These GenCap Advisers’ tasks are five-fold: (1) information collection and analysis; (2) programme planning, (3) capacity building (i.e. gender trainings in the field), (4) coordination, and (5) advocacy. Ms. Sorli stressed the inter-agency nature of the work of GenCap Advisers, and stated that they should collaborate with members of HCTs, and not with one agency only. Incoming requests have been received from the following countries: CAR, Colombia, Côte D’Ivoire, Georgia, South Sudan, Southern Africa, Philippines, Yemen, and Zimbabwe. According to Ms. Sorli, efforts were made to assess the impacts of GenCap Advisors on humanitarian action through the development and implementation of a monitoring and evaluation tool As way forward, the GenCap would focus on its sustainability (i.e. assuring funding, strengthening its cooperation with other rosters) and on its support to cluster leads at a global level. Further, there would be follow-up measures on evaluation and monitoring, as well as a management review. Ms. Sorli stated that gender was a gap in most humanitarian operations and the clusters could profit from an inter-agency support on gender. NGOs could benefit from GenCap Adviser through trainings. Ms. Sorli stated that the success of GenCap depended on commitments by HCs and senior-level management, and to this end, advocacy to make the GenCap known by HCs was ongoing. For further information, please contact Ms. Sorli at gencap@un.org.
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